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  BROAD SQUARE PRIMARY SCHOOL 

                                     BROAD SQUARE 
LIVERPOOL 

L11 1BS 
          TELEPHONE No. 0151 226 1117 

 Website: www.broadsquareprimary.co.uk 
 Email: office@broadsquare.liverpool.sch.uk 

 
     Headteacher:  Mrs. Charlotte Foden 

 

Overall attendance 94.1% 

Early Years winning class Nursery with 90% attendance 

Years 1&2 winning class Class 1K 96.1% 

Years 3&4 winning class Class 4E 96.9% 

Years 5&6 winning class Class 5R 97.3% 

 
 
Dear parents and carers,  
 
Another week and so many achievements for our children who continue to work very hard.   
 
 
Children in Need 
Today we have marked Children in Need with a fantastic assault course in the school hall.  Please 
check our Twitter feed for photographs of the children.  We have been blown away by the generous 
donations that the children have bought in.  We recognise that this is a busy time of year and funds 
are stretched, however your generosity is so much appreciated.  So far, our wonderful children have 
raised £2815.65.  This is amazing, well done and thank you!    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
School photographs 

 

Children should have received their order forms for our school photographs.  The photographer will 
return on Tuesday 29th November to complete class 6O’s photographs as we could not quite fit 
them in last week.  All photographs will be taken before the children go swimming to ensure that 
hair looks smart! 
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Christmas dates 
Here are some important dates for our Christmas celebrations at Broad Square.  More detailed 
information will be sent out closer to the time but this could help with forward planning. 
 
Tuesday 13th December @9:15am – Nursery Christmas songs 
Tuesday 13th December @2:00pm – Reception and Year 1&2 Christmas performance 
Wednesday 14th December @9:45am – Reception and Year 1&2 Christmas performance 
Wednesday 14th December – School Christmas Dinner 
Thursday 15th December @9:45am – Junior Christmas performance 
Friday 16th December @9:45am – Junior Christmas performance 
Monday 19th December (after school) – School Christmas grotto 
Tuesday 20th December (after school) – School Christmas grotto 
Wednesday 21st December - Whole school Christmas party day (own clothes) 
 
 
 
French 
At Broad Square, we learn French as our Modern Foreign Language.  Miss Evans coordinates this 
across the school.  This week our French word of the week is ‘bibliotheque’ ; this means library.  The 
children will be exploring how this can be used in a sentence.    
 
The Big Little Library 
Miss Rutherford, who coordinates English, has asked for the following event to be shared with our 
families: 
 
We are based in Belle Vale Shopping Centre, and run by volunteers and students. We are open 
Mon-Sat 10-4pm. We are a bookshop where all the books are FREE (Yes, you have read that 
correctly). By the end of November we will have given away over 150,000 since we opened. 
  

On Saturday 3rd December we will holding our annual ‘Book Flood’ where for one day only we 

give away brand new books as well as a piece of chocolate, based on the Icelandic 

tradition Jólabókaflóð which is always a lovely day, so please let your families know. 
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Celebrating achievements 
We love hearing about any of our children’s achievements outside of school.  We are so proud of one 
of our year 3 pupils who was a mascot for Liverpool in a recent Champions League match at Anfield.  
She got to walk out onto the pitch in front of thousands of fans, standing with the players.  Well done 
and how exciting.    
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ASD Team Coffee Morning 
On Tuesday 29th November, we are holding a coffee morning for parents and carers.   
 
Please join us for a question and answer session and to get advice about your child’s needs and 
share tips and experiences.  
 
Please speak to Miss Jones (SENDCO) for more information. 
 
Thank you for your continued support.   
 

Mrs C.Foden 

 

Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


